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From: I

Sent: Tuesday, 22 April 2025 9:30 AM
To: Info Shire
Subject: Hopeland Reserve 19197/24162

The proposal to rename these reserves, being the site of the previous Hopeland School and now Hopeland
Community Association will be wholeheartedly supported by parents and students associated with the
school over the 23 years that Mrs. Muller was Teacher in Charge. Over the years of her appointment Mrs.
Muller enrolled 162 local children ,in addition she was President of the Hopeland P and C for 2 years.

Mrs. Muller's dedication to the education and social development of her students has been reflected in
the success of her students in their adult life.

| commend this proposal to Council as a fitting recognition of Mrs. Muller's contribution to the Hopeland
community.

I (Various roles nine years Pres./ Sec. P&C. /Community Assoc.)

F
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From: I

Sent: Wednesday, 23 April 2025 8:35 AM
To: Info Shire

Subject: Ivy Muller Reserve : SJ3296-2
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Hi all,

I wish to lodge my full support for this proposal.

My father, brother and | were all taught by Mrs Muller at Hopeland School.

Mrs Muller was a wonderful teacher and a lovely lady who was highly respected in the community and it is only
fitting that the Hopeland Reserves be named after her.

Good Work,

Thank you.
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From: T

Sent: Thursday, 24 April 2025 4:56 PM
To: Info Shire
Subject: Ivy Muller Reserve

Sent from my iPhone

Hi all

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on such an excellent proposal.

| cannot imagine a more deserving recipient of this honor.

This lady was not only a very talented teacher but a wife to her husband who suffered from an early age with
Parkinson’s disease.

And the mother of three boys who lived and worked in the area.

She single handedly kept the school open and taught all classes from one to seven for an amazing amount of years.
She set up many students for further education included the four children in our family.

She was a kind and considerate lady who was well suited to her vocation.

“And she could peel an apple with her knife every lunch time and the peel was always in one piece “ She taught
First Nations children who would attend from time to time with the upmost respect and help and showed her
incredible flexibility.

It is a testament to her popularity that she is still held in such regard when the Hopeland =3* School holds periodic
Anniversaries.

From my experience she has the respect of all her neighbors and students.

As far as | know she lived an exemplary life of service to her school and community.

My memories of my school life are full of work and achievements and a lot of fun.

| have no hesitation in recommending that you honor Mrs Muller in this way.

She has the respect of all her students and community and now is the time for this to be widened to the surrounding
communities who may not know her achievements. However the Sports days would have highlighted the scope of
her achievements for the surrounding schools.

Therefore with genuine appreciation for a life well lived and a career of achievement at a time when woman had to
work very hard for any respect | have no hesitation in recommending that you honor Ivy Muller by naming the area
suggested appropriately.

Thank you for taking the time to consider this email.

Kind regards
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From: S

Sent: Thursday, 24 April 2025 6:00 PM
To: Info Shire
Subject: Ivy Muller reserve. Reference number SJ3296-2

| was a student at Hopeland Primary School and | would like to support the naming of the reserves 19197 and 24162
as IlvyMuller Reserve.

She was a wonderful teacher who gave her all and as students we were always encouraged to give our best to
whatever we chose to do.

Mrs Muller deserves being recognised in this way.

Sent from my iPad
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From: I

Sent: Sunday, 27 April 2025 2:24 PM
To: Info Shire

Subject: Reference Number SJ 3296-2
Categories: Red Category

Dear Shire,

| would like to make a comment of support in regard to the naming of the Ivy Muller Reserve at Hopeland.

Mrs. Muller taught my father and his siblings in the 1940’s and 50’s at Hopeland School. In the 1960’s, | was lucky to
have Mrs. Muller as my teacher for Grade 1 before she retired in December 1964.

Mrs. Muller was a well-respected lady in the Hopeland district and it is nice to see a reserve named after a woman of
significance, therefore | wholeheartedly agree to see the reserve named in her honor at Hopeland.

Regards

Ordinary Council Meeting - 19 May 2025
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From: I

Sent: Tuesday, 29 April 2025 3:05 PM
To: Info Shire

Subject: SJ3296-2

Hi all

| am writing on behave of my brother _) and myself_ We spoke of Mrs Muller

before he passed and we all agreed she was the best and growing up in Hopeland the best childhood ever.

Mrs Muller was our teacher and she was the most amazing mother, teacher, community person Naming this parcel
of land would be honoring a wonderful person

Sent from my iPhone
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From: I
Sent: Wednesday, 30 April 2025 12:08 PM

To: Info Shire

Subject: Proposal to Name Reserve's 19197 and 24162

Proposal to name Ivy Muller Reserve

| support the naming of this reserve 19197 and 24162 (Lot 1 and Lot 1285)
"The Ivy Muller Reserve"

| admire Mrs Muller as a teacher of Grade 1 - 7, which | had for four years before
going to High School. Some of my best years was at Hopeland School with many
memories, hence | still go back for reunions.

Mrs Ivy Muller was an outstanding Teacher, Wife plus Family and Community
in the Hopeland area.

From
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—

24 April 2025

Public Notice: Invitation to Comment
Proposal to name Ivy Muller Reserve
Reference number: SJ3296-2

[ agree to the proposal that the Reserve 19197 at Lot 1 Hopeland Road in Hopeland, which has the old
Hopeland School building on it, should be named the ‘Ivy Muller Reserve’. I was a previous student of
Mirs Ivy Muller between the years 1960 to 1964, and so too was my father [Jjjj [ between the years
1935 to 1945.

However, 1 would like to make a suggestion that the Reserve 24162 at Lot 1285 Hopeland Road in
Hopeland, at the site of the old playground, be named the ‘Elliott Families Reserve’. This is to
commemorate in honour of the Elliott families who lived and continue to live in the Hopeland and
Keysbrook areas.

A brief overview of the Elliott families in the area:

L .

A letter was written on the 22 January 1929 by a Hopeland Settler -- to the
Education Department requesting that the Hopeland School re-open as there were a number of
school aged children in the area now.

2 I
(Son of [N D)
My Father was an ex-pupil at Hopeland School and taught by Mrs Ivy Muller from 1935 to
1945. My father [JjjJj was the past President of the Hopeland P&C Association (1965 to 1970),
past President of the Hopeland Progress Association (1984 to 1990) and continued to be an
active member of the Hopeland Community, plus a volunteer fire-fighter with the Serpentine
Brigade, until his passing in 2007.

(Wife of I
My mother was the Secretary / Treasurer of the Hopeland P&C Association (1965 to 1970), the
Secretary of the Serpentine Horse & Pony Club, and was an active member of the community
until her passing in 2019.

+. )

A previous Councillor to the Serpentine-Jarrahdale Shire, twelve years on the Serpentine-
Jarrahdale Road Board, volunteer bush fire control officer with the Keysbrook Brigade and an
active member of the Hopeland / Keysbrook communities all his life until his passing in ...

. -
(Son of I}

Ordinary Council Meeting - 19 May 2025



10.4.4 - attachment 1

My Uncle was an ex-pupil at Hopeland School and was taught by Mrs Ivy Muller from
1937 to 1945. He was an active member of the Hopeland and Keysbrook communities and was
a volunteer Bush Fire Control Officer with the Keysbrook Brigade until his passing.

.
(Wite of [N D

My Aunt [ as Secretary / Treasurer of the Hopeland P&C Association (1961 to 1962)
and was also a very active member of the Hopeland and Keysbrook Communities until her
passing.

The above Elliott family members are resting in the Serpentine Cemetery. Meanwhile, the next
generation of the Elliott families are still living and contributing to their communities w1thm the Shire
of Serpentine-Jarrahdale as outlined below.

L

ro

I
(Granddaughter of Mr [ ) R daughter of D )

My sister is an ex-pupil at Hopeland School and was taught by Mrs Ivy Muller in her final year
of teaching in 1964. Jjjjjis the Secretary of the Hopeland Community Association Inc. (1991 to
2025) and has been a very active member of the Hopeland Community.

.
(Granddaughter of [} [ davehter of D O D D)

My cousin JJjJj was an ex-pupil taught by Mrs Ivy Muller between 1963 to 1964. [ is the
Treasurer of the Hopeland Community Association Inc. (1991 to 2025). and has been an active
member of the Hopeland Community.

ma
(Grandson o S - o of SN I AN A

My cousin [Jjwas an ex-pupil at Hopeland School, taught by Mrs Ivy Muller between 1961
to 1964. ] was also the Vice-President of the Hopeland Community Association Inc. (2004)
and has been a very active member of the Hopeland and Keysbrook communities throughout
the years. - has also been the Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officer of the Serpentine-
Jarrahdale Shire and a volunteer Fire Control Officer with the Keysbrook brigade.

]
(Grandson of Mr I . son of p NS D)

I was an ex-pupil taught by Mrs Muller between 1960 to 1964 at Hopeland School. In the past
[ have fulfilled the role of President of the Hopeland Community Association Inc. (1991 to
2008), plus I am an active member of the Hopeland community & volunteer Bush Fire Control
Officer with the Serpentine Brigade.

Should you require more information please contact me on ||| IR

Regards,
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